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DVRC Briefs
Country Jam Session

March 2, 9, 23, 30
1 – 3 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Arts & Crafts Show
March 3 

9 a.m. – 1 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Gomer Pyle & Patsy Cline
March 5

6 – 8 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

New Resident Orientation
March 8

7 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Fine Arts Show
March 11

9 a.m. Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
March 12

6 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

DVRC Board Meeting
March 14

9 a.m. Read Hall

Seminar on Anti-Aging
March 15

9 – 11 a.m. Read Hall

Monthly Potluck
March 16

5:30 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Polka Jam Session
March 17

12:30 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Outdoor Show
March 24

11 a.m. – 2 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon
 March 29

11:30 a.m. – 1 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Welcome to Dreamland Villa!
by Cyn Munday

A genuine welcome to all of the new residents in 
Dreamland Villa!  This fi ne retirement community would like 
to let you know you are very welcome here and we hope to 
meet you soon.  Please come and join us for an Informational 
Social meeting for all new residents on March 8 at 7 p.m., 
refreshments will be served.  This is a friendly group and we 
encourage you to come to meet some other new residents.  
Our volunteer group is committed to meeting you for this 
purpose.

Please visit our website at www.dreamlandvilla.org for a 
complete listing of activities and a little history of Dreamland 
Villa.  There are a variety of activities especially scheduled 
for the winter season where we hope you will join in and 
participate.  Please take a moment to look over the website 
calendar.  There are many links to aid in your search.

Retirement should include having fun, getting to know 
more friendly folks with the same interests and doing those 
things we always thought about during our working days 
when we never found the time.   A good neighbor is one who 
reaches out to help you feel welcome.  Should you have a 
fairly new neighbor or one who has not previously joined 
in activities here at Dreamland, please invite them to our 
monthly meeting and encourage them to have a look at our 
facilities.

We are l ooking forward to meeting you soon.  Our 
volunteers will greet you warmly with our friendliest smiles.  
Please do not hesitate to call the offi  ce at 480-832-3461 with 
any questions you may have regarding Dreamland Villa.  
Again, we are glad you are here and genuinely hope you will 
come and join us!

Its Ofϐicial!!
Dreamland Villa Retirement Community

by Ward Jennings, Secretary/Treasurer

On January 20, 2017 the Arizona 
Corporation Commission approved 
the restated Articles of Incorporation 
authorizing the former club to be re-
named Dreamland Villa Retirement 
Community, fi le no. 0058072-7.

The residents of the Dreamland Villa 
Community, who also provide the 
fi nancial support to keep the corporation 
fi nancially solvent, showed up in one 
of the largest membership turn-outs, 
voting 563 in favor of the name change.  
Only eight voted against the forward 
thinking re-branding concept.  

The Directors and Dreamland 
Villa Retirement Community Offi  ce 
staff  have been busy communicating 
this new message to the real estate 
professionals, their associations, the 

title companies’ escrow agents and 
Dreamland Villa’s new home buyers. 

A 1980 Maricopa County Zoning 
Ordinance designated Dreamland Villa 
as a 55+ age-restricted Subdivision and 
requires Dreamland Villa Retirement 
Community to comply with the legal 
requirements set forth in the US 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development, Housing for Older 
Persons Act of 1995.  Dreamland Villa 
must comply with paragraph 100.305 
(a) of the Act and be able to document 
that at least 80% of the dwelling units 
are occupied by at least one person 
55 years of age or older.   Paragraph 
100.307 (c) of the Act also requires 
regular updates of the documentation, 
through surveys or affi  davits, at least 

one every two years.   
 The purpose of re-branding 

the “club” to the Dreamland Villa 
Retirement Community:  inform 
realtors, escrow agents and new 
residents that for Dreamland Villa 
to remain a 55+ age-restricted 
Subdivision, it is absolutely essential 
that the Read Hall offi  ce and staff  
exist to comply with the regulatory 
requirements. 

The new residents’ one-time transfer 
fee paid at the close of escrow and the 
recurring annual fees are intended to 
cover the costs of processing the new 
residents’ paperwork, the required 
verifi cation of occupancy surveys 
or affi  davits and maintaining the 
retirement community. 

Protect Dreamland Villa’s Senior Overlay
Senior communities are 

plentiful in Mesa – for 
good reason. Not only is 
our lovely city the second 
home to many active 
retirees, but there are tax 
and lifestyle advantages 
to residents in a registered 
“55+ Community.”  

Those of us with kids 
and grandkids love them, 
but many of us chose 
Dreamland Villa to avoid 
the ruckus of living in 

a family neighborhood. 
Here, there are no kids 
doing wheelies on bikes 
in the middle of the street, 
no rough-housing on front 
lawns and no yelping and 
hollering – unless you’re 
in Farnsworth Hall during 
Country Jam. 

Remaining a protected, 
55+ community means 
every resident in Dreamland 
Villa must update their 
information every two 

years. Fortunately, our 
effi  cient Dreamland Villa 
offi  ce staff  will contact you 
if your information must be 
updated. 

When they reach out to 
you, they are not trying 
to bother you – they are 
working to protect your 
community.  If you hear 
from a staff  member, please 
cooperate with them and 
provide them with the 
information they need. 

To learn more about 
Dreamland Villa’s senior 
overlay, take a look at 
Pat Clark’s President’s 
Message. He goes into 
more detail about the 
change in our community’s 
designation at the state level 
and the eff ort of keeping our 
overlay up-to-date. 

Thank you for your 
cooperation and for helping 
our community have more  
ruckus-free days!



Dreamland Villa Citizen • March 2017 2

WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 
produced for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community 

by Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA RETIREMENT COMMUNITY 
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Irene Nissen, Receptionist/Secretary
Dan Hardy and Bob Kettenhoven Maintenance
Vicki Mitchell, Administrative Manager
Glenn Johnson, Maintenance

Deadline for monthly editorial submissions is the 5th 
day of each month; deadline for all other submissions 

is the 10th day of each month and should be sent by 
email to Mary Barry, Editor, at dvcceditor@gmail.com.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
may be edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the 
publisher and community club representatives.

Pat Clark

Federal and All States 
Year Round Service

Resident of Dreamland Villa

“I CAN HELP YOU”

Tax Preparation
and 

Extensions

Larry R. Scheider, CFP.EA
269 N. 55th Place
Mesa, AZ 85205

480-235-3236

President’s Message
By: Pat Clark

Hello everybody! Wow, it’s 
March already and  some of 
you are already getting ready 
to travel back to your summer 
hide-a-ways. If you can stick 
around awhile, the best weather 
of the year is right now and will 
be here until later in May. 

I want to thank those that took 
the time out of their schedules to 
vote for the new board members 
for the Dreamland Villa board 
of directors.  The new directors 
will be sworn in on Monday, 
April 3rd at Read Hall. 
The re-branding of Dreamland 

Villa is going slowly but fairly smooth. We have been notifi ed 
that the state has recognized our change in their records. 
We are now working on ways of getting out the word to all 
of those involved in the real estate industry, so that we get 
marketed  correctly and have all of the HUD HOPA rules 
adhered to as they pertain to us.

A major part of our adhering to the rules is making sure 
we have an up-to-date senior overlay from every residence in 
Dreamland. They become outdated every two years, and so 
therefore must be updated. Because the dates individuals fi led 
theirs varies, it is a constant task for the offi  ce staff  to keep 
up-to-date records which we must have in order to prove we 

are adhering to the 80% rule. So please, all of you, owners, 
renters, anybody who is temporarily holding a property in 
Dreamland, when you receive a notice from us, it is because 
your senior overlay has gone ‘stale’ and we have to update it as 
soon as possible. It is imperative if we are to maintain current, 
correct and verifi able records as required by HUD.

I invite you all to the board of directors monthly study 
session, which is held the fi rst Tuesday of every month. Then 
join us for the monthly board of directors meeting on the 
second Tuesday of the month, these two meetings are the 
only way for you, the members, to stay correctly informed 
about your community. And trust me folks, I’ve heard some 
real “head shaker” kind of rumors out there. 

The season is in the early winding down stage, so I want to 
thank ALL of the member volunteers and committee members 
that make Dreamland Villa Retirement Community what it 
is. Without you all, we wouldn’t have all of the wonderful 
events at Farnsworth Hall. The pancake breakfasts, pot 
lucks, high tea, spaghetti feed, swap meets and bake sales, 
along with the annual book sale. This includes entertainment 
of all kind and outside rentals of the hall. Special thanks 
to Donna Hopp for fi nding work for all of you wonderful 
volunteers. Thanks to the Neighborhood Watch folks, and all 
of those that help get the monthly Citizen delivered.  A big 
thanks to all of you who are a monitor of an activity. It is 
you that makes it possible for members to use all of the great 
amenities and activity groups that we have available when 
you pay your annual fees. Thanks to any I’m sure I missed.

Have a great month everyone, and see ya around the Villa!
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Thomas Investments, LLC
Maintenance Service

We fix all your home issues

Plumbing, Electrical, Painting, Drywall,
Windows, Doors, Decks, Remodeling

480-398-5832

Insured  /  30 Years Experience

Results of the 
February 14, 2017 

Election: 
Dreamland Villa 

Board of Directors
by Gary Barnard, Nominating Committee Chairman

The 2017 Election for Directors was held at Read Hall 
on Tuesday, February 14, 2017.  The results:

Deb Rychlak received 59 votes to fi ll the three year 
Director vacancy.

Janet Peterson received 58 votes to fi ll a two year 
Director vacancy.

John Pawloski, Sr. received 55 votes to fi ll a two year 
Director vacancy. 

Memorial: John Kunkel 
John Kunkel, a winter resident of Dreamland Villa, died 

November 21, 2016, after many years of fi ghting a valiant battle 
with Alzheimer’s.  He is survived by his loving wife and best 
friend, Donna, and his three children, three stepchildren and 
many friends.

John was born at Pearl Lake, Minnesota, January 4,1940.  He 
was adventuresome, courageous, a friend to all, and he loved the 
outdoors.  We lived  in Vermont for over 30 years where he was a 
good steward of our land, Several years ago, we made the decision 
to conserve our land with the Land Trust for future generations to 
enjoy the woods, roads and trails, and the wild life that lives there.

While spending winters in Arizona, John enjoyed two hiking 
clubs, senior basketball, and several card games each week.  
We enjoyed the entertainment, the various classes, potlucks, 
and, most of all our friends. He also participated in Community 
Theater at Farnsworth Hall.  Our friends, both in Arizona, and 
Vermont, were supportive of us as John’s disease progressed, and 
that made it possible for him to continue enjoying his activities 
through November 2015.  

We want to also thank Dreamland Villa Club for the use and 
set up of Read Hall for his Memorial Service on December 5, 
2016, where so many of our friends attended.  We were loyal dues 
paying members of Dreamland Villa for 15 years even though 
John could no longer participate the last year. Being members of 
Dreamland Villa enhanced and enriched our lives, and we would 
encourage residents who live here to be dues paying members so 
this community can live on forever.  You, and others who follow 
you, will be glad you preserved this community for all to enjoy!

Sincerely,
Donna Kunkel

Neighborhood Watch
by Char Grande 

Now is the time for Tax scams, if you get a call or letter 
telling you that you owe money, check with your Tax 
consultant and don’t give out any personal information.

Please light up your house so we can keep an eye on it for 
you. I know that some of you have a motion light, but we 
can’t see the sides of your house or the back. Where are the 
break-ins happening???  In the back, so light it up please. It’s 
only $4.00 a year to light the front and back.

We still need 80+ Captains so, PLEASE Volunteer   Call 
me  Charlene Grande at 708-228-8376. Thank You

Notice of Special 
Board of Directors 

Meetings
by Ward Jennings, Secretary/Treasurer

President Pat Clark has called for a Special Board of 
Directors meeting to immediately follow the March 14, 
2017 regularly scheduled Board of Directors meeting.  
Pursuant to the governing documents, the special meeting 
has been called for the election of offi  cers among the 
newly elected directors.

President Pat Clark has called for a second Special 
Board of Directors meeting to precede the April 4, 2017 
Study Session.   Pursuant to the governing documents, 
this special meeting has been called to report the results 
of the election of directors and offi  cers and to install the 
incoming directors and offi  cers.

Coyote Coupon Book

by Cathy Jageler
Only $20 - Can’t count the SAVINGS!  Stop by 

Dreamland’s offi  ce at 320 N 55th Place, from 8 a.m. to 4 
p.m. and now open Saturdays 9 a.m. – noon. Coupons are 
good through September 30, 2017.   

See page 41-- If you haven’t been to Papa Kelsey’s try 
this great off er! You buy one Pizza and get ½ dozen wings 
FREE.     

Proceeds will go to the DVCC Fund Raising Account.  
We thank you.

 House Numbers
on Curbs

By Irene Nissen
We have two boys on bicycles saying they are working with 

Dreamland Offi  ce or have permission from offi  ce to go around 
the neighborhood knocking on doors to paint addresses on 
curbs.  They do not have permission.  Beware, they may paint 
your #’s fi rst then demand money!!!   Please call MCSO non-
emergency 602-876-1011 if they come to your home.

Dreamland Villa 
Memory Bricks

by Cyn Munday
The Memory Brick Garden was originally created as 

a fundraising  event back in 2014.  Yes, we have been 
working ever since to promote our community with this 
lovely way of remembering each other and others who 
have been important in our lives.    

A little history of Dreamland will show there were 
many uses for the spot of sidewalk just outside the offi  ce 
complex prior to our Memory Garden. The last thing 
there was a block covered with uneven asphalt with a 
cactus in the center. This was not the 1st spot chosen for 
the memory garden however after asking for ideas from 
many folks around here this spot was chosen as the one 
we needed to use.  If you look at the picture you can 
see how it looked before and after and will most likely 
agree.  It took months of planning, investigating and 
gathering quotes before this project would be approved 
and ready to roll.  Nearly a year later, it was fi nally 
ready to begin and thanks to people (I still don’t know 
who they all were) – we had so many volunteers come 
out to work on cleaning up the old asphalt and preparing 
the ground for the new bricks.  

We couldn’t do this without you.  To all of those of 
you who have purchased a brick or just supported our 
eff orts with your ideas and pitching in to help with the 
installation are all important and vital for a community 
project to succeed.  

You have the power to make a diff erence!  Thanks to 
you all sincerely.  Remember bricks are still available at 
the very reasonable cost of $50.00 per brick.  

Thank You To Key 
Card Volunteers 

By Helen Ike
Words cannot express the gratitude I have for all you 

volunteers who helped me with the Dreamland Villa 
Retirement Key Card process.  It would NEVER be possible 
to carry out all the work without you, and especially when 
we were learning a new system, as well.  As you are well 
aware, there are numerous functions that are required in order 
to complete the job and the hours get long at times.   Your 
patience, accuracy, effi  ciency and humor are all pieces that 
make the work pleasurable.  I have so enjoyed being with 
each of you and so appreciated your willingness to provide 
such a positive response when I called upon you for help. 

I would be remiss if I did not mention my co-chair, Cyn 
Munday!  Thank you especially, Cyn, as your hours were 
countless.  You were always there and so willing to pick up 
the slack and accommodate needs when required.  I know 
you have much on your plate!  Also, I would like to thank 
Karen Peterson for her advice and for laying the foundation 
for the process during her previous years as Chairman.  I 
called upon you frequently this year, Karen, and couldn’t 
have completed the work without you.

Additionally, Irene and Vickie in the DVRC offi  ce were 
always so available for whatever was needed.  You both are 
hugely wonderful adjuncts to the process and are owed much 
gratitude for everything you do.  Vicki, as a new employee, 
you rose to the occasion in fi ne fashion.  

In closing, I look forward to the opportunity to work with 
all of you again, if possible, next year.  Please remember the 
Volunteer Luncheon is on March 29 at 11:30 a.m. – 1 p.m.  

It allows us to show our appreciation for you in an even 
more tangible way.  Once again, thank you all!!!

New Commander of 
the Posse

by Kay Hawbaker
Recently John Pawloski 

resigned his role as Posse 
Commander. His replacement 
is Cliff  Gagnon who has been a 
member of the Posse for twenty 
years in many diff erent roles. 
One of the most interesting is 
his being a trained horseback 
deputy performing in local 
functions.  He is devoted to 
serving his community and 
in his twenty years with the 
Posse, he has done so in many 
ways, from traffi  c control 
around accidents which occur 
in Dreamland, to many house 

checks from May to December, and patrol via squad car of the 
streets.

He lives in Dreamland and is a supporting member of 
Dreamland Villa Retirement Community.   He volunteers on the 
Nature Trail cleanup, which occurs each fall.  

Cliff  grew up in Sandstone, MN and attended the University of 
Minnesota. He served in the Army and worked for Northwestern 
Bell (which later became Quest) until he retired in 1997. 

Cliff  and his wife, Beverly have been married 59 years. 
They have three grown sons, two grandchildren and 13 great-
grandchildren.

Here in Mesa, Cliff  is a member of the American Legion and 
the Knights of Columbus.  He continues to enjoy horseback riding 
in the Superstition Mountains and up on the Mongollon Rim. In 
the summer, he and his family spend time in northern Minnesota. 
They have a boat docked at Grand Marais, Minnesota and enjoy 
going out on Lake Superior. 
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Dreamland Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors 
February 7, 2017, Approved Study Session Minutes

Welcome: Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance.
Call to Order:  9 a.m.
Roll Call: Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Pat Clark, Bruce Gile, Ward Jennings, John 

Pawloski, Sr. and Janet Peterson.
Treasurer’s Report:  Ward Jennings, Treasurer.   The January 

31, 2017 Balance Sheet, Statements of Revenue and Expense, 
Capital Expenditures, and Restricted Funds and the Treasurer’s 
Report were presented.   The 2017 Annual Fees were slightly 
higher compared to the same period last year.   The combined 
cash balances were $35,411 greater than the same period in 
2016.

Old Business:  None
New Business: 
2016 Audit Report Presentation:  Nancy Schnoor, Audit 

Committee Chairperson, addressed the management letter’s 
recommendations.   The Audit Committee Report for the year 
ending December 31, 2016 Audit and the Management Letter 
are available in the Read Hall business offi  ce.

Administrative Services Manager Job Description:   Ward 
Jennings commented that the job description was last updated in 
2009 and should be revised to include the administration of the 
property management system data, the new WINPAC key card 
system, and incorporate the abolished bookkeeper position’s 
responsibilities.  Syd Clark, Personnel Committee Chairperson 

stated the Personnel Committee is working with the Policy 
Committee on this and other Personnel policies. 

Committee Chairpersons Resignation:
Policy Committee Chairperson:  Ann Krasselt has resigned 

as Chairperson.   President Clark has nominated Char Grande as 
the new Chairperson.   The Directors acknowledged they would 
provide their advice and consent at the February 14, 2017 Board 
Meeting for this appointment. 

Farnsworth Hall Rental Chairperson: Bruce Gile stated 
that he intends to resign as Chairperson at the end of April 2017.   
No replacement of the Chairperson was discussed.  However, 
the Personnel Committee stated they are working with the 
Policy Committee to possibly hire a full time event manager to 
be the Farnworth Hall Rental Sales Coordinator. 

Administrative Policy and Procedure, Section: Accounting.   
Ward Jennings provided a revision to the Accounting Policy 
stating that any item purchased costing $1,000 or more and 
having a useful life greater than one year, regardless of the 
source of funds to pay for the purchase, shall be capitalized-not 
expensed.  The policy change shall be submitted to a Director 
vote at the February 14, 2017 Board of Directors Meeting.  

Property Management System:   Ward Jennings discussed 
a revised 55+ age restricted compliance computer generated 
report and compared its results to a similar report generated 
December 5, 2016.  Both reports indicate that a signifi cant 
number of rental property owners are not providing affi  davits 

for the occupants of their rental property.  The current computer 
system does not provide for a systematic approach to identify 
properties that need updated affi  davits and also export an 
EXCEL fi le to be used with mail-merge to address this issue.  
The Directors are seeking a solution to the problem. 

ARMLS Dreamland Villa Real Estate Listings:  Ward 
Jennings provided examples of current real estate agent listings 
that continue to state “Voluntary HOA if you wish to use the pool 
& clubhouse facilities” or similar wording and fail to identify 
Dreamland Villa as being a 55+ age-restricted Subdivision.    
Similar disclosure issues are prevalent in approximately 40 
current MLS listing of Dreamland Villa Subdivision properties.   
See the next paragraph, Re-Branding Status.  

Re-Branding Status:  Ward Jennings stated that a targeted 
mailing of a “Press Release or Announcement” to real estate 
professionals and the title companies of the name change 
and required disclosure corrections should be completed by 
February 17, 2017.   Other actions are being taken to create a 
new website for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community to 
better market Farnsworth Hall as a rental venue, promote real 
estate agents who are ambassadors for our Community,  provide 
vendors who provide services to maintain our homes, lifestyles 
and well-being as well as the current community activities and 
information.  

Adjourned: 11:20 a.m. 
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary

Dreamland Villa Retirement Community, Board of Directors 
Tuesday, 8 a.m., February 14, 2017 Approved Meeting Minutes

Welcome:  Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order:  8:04 a.m., Pat Clark, 

President.  
Roll Call:  Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Pat Clark, Bruce Gile, Ward 

Jennings, John Pawloski, Sr. and Janet 
Peterson.  A quorum was present.

Ratifi cation of Minutes: John Pawloski, 
Sr. moved to ratify the following minutes:

Board of Directors January 10, 2017 
Meeting Minutes 

Study Session February 7, 2017 Minutes.  
The motion carried unanimously. 

Annual Membership January 10, 2017 
Meeting Minutes:  Bruce Gile moved to 

accept the Annual Membership January 10, 
2017 Meeting Minutes.  The motion carried 
unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:  Presented at the 
February 7, 2017 Study Session.

Administrative Services Manager’s 
Report: Vicki Mitchell.   Six of the 19 
closings, 32 percent contributed the annual 
fees.  There are 13 houses currently in escrow. 

Standing Committee Reports and 
MCSO Posse Reports:  Reports, if provided, 
by the Committee Chairperson, are on fi le in 
the offi  ce. 

Old Business:  None
New Business:
Policies Committee:

John Pawloski, Sr. moved to accept the 
resignation of Ann Kraselt as Chairperson of 
the Policies Committee.   The motion carried 
unanimously.

John Pawloski, Sr. moved the Directors 
provide their advice and consent for President 
Pat Clark’s appointment of Charlene Grande 
as the new Chairperson on the Policies 
Committee.  Four Directors voted to provide 
their advice and consent.  Ward Jennings 
voted against the appointment. 

Attendee and candidate for a vacant 
Director Seat, Deb Rychlak, stated that her 
name was misspelled on the ballots.  The 
ballot’s incorrect spelling is Rychalk, whereas 
the correct spelling is Rychlak.  The Directors 

stated that the incorrect spelling would not 
invalidate votes cast for her. 

Administrative Policy and Procedure, 
Section: Accounting.   Ward Jennings moved 
to accept the revised Accounting policy to 
capitalize purchases costing $1,000 or more 
and having a useful life longer than one year 
regardless of the funding source.  The italics 
designates the change.  The motion carried 
unanimously.  

 Property Management System:  Directors 
requested the Contracts Committee prepare 
an agreement with Kent Tenney to revise the 
current property management system.

Adjourned:  8:43 a.m.  
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary
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Candidates for the Help Services Board of Directors
by Gale Pauley

The annual election 
for members of the Help 
Services Board of Directors 
will be held from 9 a.m. to 
4 p.m. on Tuesday, March 
7, 2017 at the Help Services 
building located at 5210 E. 
University, just east of Higley 
Road. Those unable to vote 
on Election Day may cast 
their vote early by coming 
to Help Services any day 
during the preceding week 
(except Sunday) between the 
hours of 9 a.m. and noon. All 
residents of Dreamland Villa 
and Velda Rose Estates are automatically members of Help 
Services and are, therefore, eligible, and are encouraged to 
vote. 

Help Services is 
a 501 (c) (3) public 
charity organization 
that provides, on a loan/
free basis, sickroom 
and other health care 
equipment to the sick, 
injured and convulsing 
residents of Dreamland 
Villa and Velda Rose 
Estates. Help Services 
operates solely from 

the donations it receives and is managed by a Board of 
Directors made up of 12 volunteers from the communities it 
serves. Four Board members are elected each year for three 
year terms. The resumes of this year’s candidates follow:

Dean Albertsen
I have served on the Help Services Board for three years 

and have volunteered for this organization for over four 
years. Help Services continues to provide the assistance that 
has meant so much in the past. We will continue to do what 
is best for our communities through current and updated 
services that are deemed necessary. I will appreciate your 
vote so that I can continue serving you. Thanks for your 
support.

Delmar Enderich
I moved here in September 2014. I took over my mother’s 

house on 58th Street. I have been coming here for 20 years 
to visit my mother. She worked at Help Services for about 
ten years. I am retired Navy after 21 years. Also retired as a 
long haul trucker. I love Dreamland Villa. Help Services is a 
big part of this community. So many people depend on Help 
Services to make it through the day. As a board member I 
will do all I can to help the people we serve any way I can. 
My mother thought Help Services was the best part of living 
here. I agree with that. I have worked with people from all 
over the U.S. I was supervisor in the Navy. Worked for 10 
years as a buyer for my department. As a trucker I have been 
in every state. I hauled over-sized loads. I have been working 
at Help Services for almost 1 1/2 years now. I love it you get 
to meet new people all the time. New people are amazed at 
what we have to check out.  Enjoy working with diff erent 
people all the time. Help Services is a great place. 

Lucille Kraiss
I have worked with Help Services as a monitor for ten 

years and served on the Board of Directors for three terms 
of three years each. Having lived in Dreamland Villa 
since 1990, I have volunteered in other areas of the Villa 
for several years. I enjoy dealing with old friends as well 
as with newcomers to both Dreamland Villa and Velda Rose 
Estates. Help Services is such a worthwhile organization, I 
would like to continue to contribute in any way that I can to 
make it even better. I am again running for another term on the 
Board of Directors of Help Services and would like your vote. 
Thank you in advance for your confi dence in me.

Kriss Miles
I have been a resident of Velda Rose Estates for the past 

twenty years. Prior to moving to Mesa, I was a native of 
Seattle, Washington, and had been an employee of The 
Boeing Company. 

I have been a volunteer at Help Services since 1997. First 
I was a Monitor and then I was elected to the board in 1999. 
I am still a Monitor and I have been the Secretary for the 
Board since my initial election to the Board many years ago.

I enjoy my involvement with Help Services as I feel it is a 
special organization for our communities. We are so fortunate 
to be able to have the use of all the wonderful equipment that 
is available. I have also met some very nice people who also 
volunteer at Help Services.

Therefore, I am seeking another term while I am still able 
to handle the duties of Secretary.

Joanna Padilla
I have lived in Velda Rose Estates just over eight years 

and have been volunteering at Help Services for over three 
years. I am on the Board of Directors in Velda Rose. For 
the last three years I have been in charge of scheduling our 
volunteers to work at Help Services and helped with the 40th 
Anniversary Open House. I have been a desk monitor and 
in a pinch I have been a warehouse monitor. I have learned 
a lot in my time volunteering at Help Service and have met 
many wonderful people. I feel I would be very helpful to 
Help Services and would appreciate your vote.
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Area Agency on 
Aging Seminar

by Cathy Jageler
March 15th, from 9 – 11 a.m. at Read Hall.  
Mark your calendars to attend an important educational 

seminar being conducted by the Area Agency on Aging.  The 
topics of interest will include Elder Rights, 24-Hour Helpline 
Assistance, Home Health Care, Independent Living  and Life 
Enrichment for the senior population in our area.  

Let’s have a great turnout for this valuable presentation 
that could help make a diff erence in your life and that of your 
family!  Refreshments will be served.

CARD BINGO
by Sydney Clark

Last month saw an increase in attendance at Thursday’s 
card bingo gathering and we welcomed   several new 
Dreamland Villa residents, as well as family members of our 
regular group.  It’s great to see our friends and neighbors 
coming to join us, and we always look 
forward to sharing our fun time with 
your family.  

We meet every Thursday in Read 
Hall at 10 a.m.  Bring 3 nickels, 
3 dimes, 3 quarters and a dollar 
bill.  You may not win 
one of the pots, but you 
will defi nitely have a 
good time.  Come 
join us.

Dancing at 
Farnsworth Hall

by Patty Berg
Line dancing at Farnsworth Hall is well underway with 

our winter visitors back with us.  We also enjoyed a great 
night of line dancing at the Brooks and Dunn Tribute.  If you 
were there you were able to see some of the dances that we 
do regularly in our Tuesday evening class.  This would be a 
good time to begin a new form of exercise fun and join us at 
Farnsworth Hall for an evening of line dancing.   

If you are a beginner or dance regularly, you will be able 
to dance with us.  Our instructor, Esther Sparr walks through 
each dance several times and calls out the steps as the music 
is playing.  The idea is to make the dances clear and fun.  It 
is a great way to stay in shape.  Dancing is all about moving 
your body and that burns calories.

You can look us up on Facebook at Fun Feet Line Dance 
Community and stay informed about what is happening.  On 
Facebook we have videos of line dances, articles of other 
line dances in the area, updates and information about the 
Farnsworth line dances.

The cost for the evening for those who live in Dreamland 
Villa and have a current key card is $3 and $4 for all others. 

 Don’t put it off  any longer.  Come on down to Farnsworth 
Hall every Tuesday evening from 6-8 p.m., get some exercise 
to good music and meet some new friends.  You will be glad 
you came!

Minnesota Potluck 
March 2, 2017

by Andrea Hill
Hello Minnesotans.   What is it and where is it?  The 

Vasaloppet.  Have you ever seen one?  Been in one?  Is there 
enough snow?  Come to our potluck with your answers.  We 
can’t wait to hear about it.

We meet on new dates this year - the fi rst Thursday of 
every month.  Come join us at Read Hall and meet the other 

snowbirds smart enough to get away 
from wind chill factors. The doors 
open at 5 p.m. and the meal begins 

at 5:30 p.m.  Bring your best hot 
dish, salad or dessert, enough 
for 8-10 people.  Don’t forget 
your own plates and utensils.  
Most folks bring a drink of 
their choice but tea and 
coff ee is provided.  

ATTENTION
Visiting P.E.O. Members

PLEASE JOIN OTHER P.E.O.’s the 
second Wednesday of the month when Dreamland Villa 
P.E.O. (Philanthropic Educational Organization)  members 
meet for brunch at 9:30 a.m. You are the reason the social 
group is successful.  Come connect with other visiting P.E.O 
members.  March 8 will be the next opportunity, and the last, 
before many will begin returning to their home chapters.  
Please mark your calendars and join us.

For more information, please call or text Mary Epperson, 
DC, at 520-208-3628.  You will be notifi ed of where we are 
meeting by email or phone.  Please be prepared to provide an   
e-mail address, if available, when you call. 

Volunteer Appreciation 
Luncheon

by Sydney Clark
As has been previously stated many times, Dreamland Villa 

Retirement Community exists because of the tireless energy 
and time put in by its many volunteers.  DVRC simply could 
not continue to function without all of you.

To show appreciation for the work you do, a catered 
luncheon for all volunteers will be held at Farnsworth Hall  
on Wednesday, March 29th with doors opening at 11:30 a.m. 
and food served at noon.  You will be receiving a printed 
invitation within the next few weeks.  Please bring it with 
you.  We look forward to seeing you at this event.

Corned Beef and Cabbage on March 17th we will be serving on

Friday Night from 4-7pm With Coffee or Tea, Plus Sherbet Ice Cream $9.99

ATTENTION

Dreamland Villa Residents,
Bring in your 2017 Membership Card 

and receive a 10% Discount Off your
Total bill when you dine in.

We look forward to seeing you soon.

Join Us 
for:

320 N 55TH PL 

MESA,AZ 85205 

480-985-4370

FALL - WINTER HOURS
Sunday 6:30 am - 1:00 pm

Monday CLOSED

Tuesday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Wed - Friday 6:30 am - 7:00 pm

Saturday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Dreamland on the 
Go Travel

by Kathie Chismar
Dreamland on the Go’s Featured trips from Sue Sinclair Travel:

Grand Canyon South Rim and Bearizona
Tuesday – Thursday  March 7-9 $395

Out Wickenburg Way 
Wednesday March 15  $99

Kartchner Caverns 
Wednesday March 22  $99

Turf Paradise Camel Day at the Races
Saturday March 25  $99

Rocky Point Mexico (must have passport)
Tuesday-Thursday March 28-30  $299

Monument Valley & the Navajo Nation
Tuesday-Thursday April 4 – 6  $599

There are fl yers available in Read Hall or by contacting me 
at 480- 830-6641 or 732-986-7788.  

I have 33 years’ experience as a travel agent and Sue 
Sinclair Travel is a full service travel agency.  When you 
book your travel needs through me, she gives commission 
to the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community.  So please 
support your community while taking advantage of our 
professional services.
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Country Jam’s – 
Singin’ and Dancin’

By Cathy Jageler
Great turn out for this Country Jam.  We love the winter 

guests and dancers!
Check the calendar at www.dreamlandvilla.org.  Attendance 

is by donations at Farnsworth Hall, 1 to 3 p.m., most Thursdays.  
“Jams” presented by .W. Henderson. There’s always a 

50/50 drawing and refreshments available.  Come join us for 
great music to kick back, relax and enjoy.

Back to the Classic 
50’s and 60’s 

by Terri Tiehen
Friday, March 24th, 11 a.m. – 2 p.m.
Outdoor music, Cruise In Car Show, Lunch & ‘Bites’ 

mini donuts  at the Farnsworth Hall band shell.   
It’s our Dreamsteppers dancing and a great DJ playing 

our songs!  Come hear all your old time favorites from the 
50’s, 60’s and beyond! 

Savor ‘Bites’ mini donuts - hot and ready to eat on the 
spot.  Sloppy joes, hot dogs, pop, ice cream and water are 
also available while you enjoy the show.  

Gomer Pyle and Patsy 
Cline Show

by Terri Tiehen
Comedy and music all in 

one great show!  If you missed 
them last year, you will want 
to see them this time around.  
Join us at Farnsworth Hall, 
Sunday March 5, 2017, from 
6 – 8 p.m.  Tickets are $10 in 
advance or $12 at the door.  

The cost of admission includes cookies, coff ee and punch.  
This event is open to the public.  

Come and enjoy the many voices of such famous and 
enduring characters and popular stars such as Walter 
Brennan, Barney Fife, Jimmy Stewart, John Wayne, Gomer 
Pyle and Mr. Haney.  You will also hear the great songs of 
such renowned personalities from the music world as Patsy 
Cline, Nancy Sinatra and Connie Francis. There are always 
a few surprises too! 

Legends of Country 
Music

The Legends of Country Music performs at the 
Farnsworth Hall for “Classic Country Sunday” shows. 

The Legends of Country Music is the premier 
country tribute show in Arizona and received the “Best 
of Mesa Award” in the “Music Shows” category for the 
second time. Larry King returns as the star and host of 
the show for the 29th year!

For the 2017 season, the new show is featuring 
even more entertainers 
and their music. Larry 
continues to perform 
the legendary artists 
from Hank Williams 
to Alan Jackson, but 
is proud to introduce a 
new female singer, Miss 
Shana Lee! You will be 
blown away with her 
enthusiasm and singing 
ability. 

Some of you may 
already know one of our 
featured singers, Bruce 
Mullen from the duo with 
his wife Betsy. Bruce 
is singing some of the 
greats like Jim Reeves, 
Freddy Fender and 
others. Another featured 
singer is Mike Peninger. 
You’ll enjoy him singing 
Little Jimmy Dickens, Merle Haggard, Hank Jr and 
more. Also”NEW”,  is the highly talented Legendary 
Band, who are very meticulous in ensuring all songs 
are as originally recorded. On selected nights, we are 
honored to have Gene Mann performing some classic 
Elvis songs.

If you have seen the Legends of Country Music 
before, come back for an all “NEW” experience! 
We welcome anyone who enjoys a night of Great 
Entertainment!

Call Gwen at 480.620.2457 to receive $10 off  the 
regular ticket price. Tickets at the door are $35; with 
your discount tickets are $25 per person and good for 
everyone in your party. Shows are March 12 & 
26. Show Time 6 p.m. Doors open at 5 p.m. We have 
general seating. Hope to see you there!

Legends of Country 
Music’s Larry King

Coffee Social
by Sydney Clark

It’s not quite as dark and cold in the early morning hour as 
I go to pick up donuts and I welcome the change.  Spring is 
coming to Arizona and with that comes the warmer weather 
that my old bones crave.  Come to Read Hall on the 2nd and 4th 
Saturday of each month for hot coff ee and tasty donuts.  This 
month the dates are March 11 and March 25.  We’ll be there 
at 7:30 a.m. and share birthdays, anniversaries and news about 
what is going on here in Dreamland.  Come join us.

The Beatles are Coming!!
“In My Life”

By Cathy Jageler

Saturday, March 11, 2017
7 – 9 p.m. doors open at 6 p.m.

$25, $2 Dreamland discount

Take a magical musical tour through The 
Beatles’ most iconic performances in this 
rock ‘n roll state biography narrated from the 
unique point-of-view of longtime Beatles’ 
manager, Brian Epstein. 

“In My Life” takes audiences from the 
moptops’ humble beginnings in Liverpool’s 
Cavern Club and their career-defi ning 
performance on The Ed Sullivan Show, 
to their famed, fi nal live performance 
on the rooftop of the Apple Records 
building. Renowned Beatles tribute band, 
Abbey Road, stars as John Lennon, Paul 
McCartney, George Harrison and Ringo 
Starr at Farnsworth Hall in Dreamland Villa, 

providing spot-on renditions of 33 of the 
legendary groups’ classic songs.   

You Missed It!!!
by Cathy Jageler

Remember this tune?  “Good Night, 
Irene, Good night, Irene, I’ll see you in my 
dreams”.  Well, William Florian changed 
one verse to go like this:  “Sometimes Irene 
wears pajamas, sometimes Irene wears 
her night gown, when they are both in the 
laundry – Irene is the talk of the town!”  
Ha!  Ed Gary & William Florian put on 
one heck of a show – for a very small 
crowd.  But the show must go on!  Before 
the evening was over, fi ve or six girls from 
the audience were on stage, including us 
on your entertainment committee.  One of 

the most fun shows ev er.  

Ed Gary
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He didn’t want 

a funeral. He 

wanted a cigar 

and brandy night!

If you want a farewell

done well, you want to

call Hilary at 760-391-3456.

Call Hilary 760-391-3456 to help you with your pre-planning! 
Affordable payment plans available!

• Family owned and serving the community since 1951.

• Friendly and Caring Staff

• Crematory on site

• Travel Protection  plans for snowbirds

7900 E. Main Street

Mesa, AZ  85207

398 E. Old West Hwy.

Apache Junction, AZ  85119

21809 S. Ellsworth Rd. 

   Queen Creek, AZ

Golf Membership
Opportunity 

LIMITED Number of Membership Certifi cates 
NOW AVAILABLE! 

• Was $10,000 and Now $4,500

• Unlimited Golf & Driving Range

• No Trail Fee for Golf Carts

• Aff ordable Annual Dues $1,600 per golfer

For More Information Call Today – (480) 985-4102

5601 E Hermosa Vista Dr.   Mesa, AZ 85215
(480) 830-4725 (Golf Shop)

www.apachewellscountryclub.com   55-plus Community

Clubs/Sports
Dreamland Tuesday Bowling League

By Ray Zabel
This will be read the fi rst part of March and many of our 

snow-birds will be going home or thinking about it.  We 
miss them already.  Our bowling season will be coming to an 
end soon -- but bowling doesn’t stop.  The summer bowling 
begins just after the banquet, the next Tuesday.  We are about 
fi ve weeks from the play off s at this time, so good luck to all.

At this time the “Alley Cats” (Rod and Linda Bilodeau, 
Richard Arnold, Ulic Henehan) are ahead with 17 points 
with fi ve weeks to go in the second half. In second at this 
time are the “Good Guys” (Harry and Nancy Cole, Bob and 
Betty Rodocker) with 15 points. Tied for third with 14 points 
are “Rowdy Rollers” (Carolyn Taylor, Jack Cregar, Robert 
Grande, Larry Ressa) and “The Bounders” (Sandy Otto, 
Chuck Damert, Dianne and Arthur Clarke). There are nine 
teams that are four points behind them.

The fi rst half winners were the “Good Guys” and are 
awaiting a chance to play any of the possible teams who 
have a chance. I might also add that the Good Guys 
may be playing themselves! The roll off  is set for 
March 14th. 

Since the bowling banquet will be March 28th at 
Golden Corral at 3:30 p.m., please put it on your 
calendar.  We are having a drawing for all bowlers 
and will pass out your winnings, plus having a 
joyous time giving out the winnings and doing the 
drawings.  And, don’t forget the good food!

Some splits that were pick up:
 Bob Rodocker 3-7-6;  Urs Peterson 3-10, 4-6; Julie Hyink 

3-10;  Norm Barney 4-7-8,  3-10,2-4-10, 3-6-10-7; Barkman, 
Art 2-5, 2-10;  Cole, Nancy 4-5-7;  Jack Cregar 3-10, 3-10, 

2-7-8;  Mary Kirk 5-10; Richard Lower 6-7-10;  Gerry 
Markham 3-10, 6-7-10,2-10; Cyn Munday 3-9-10; Sandy 
Otto 5-7;  Dave Senke 3-6-7-10; Don Goodroe 2-7; Bob 
Dobbins 3-6-7-10; Mike Clark 6-10; Joanne Spohr 2-7; Reg 
Pole 4-5; Arthur Clarke 7-4-5; Tom Klein 3-10; Sue Barney 
2-10; Bob Grande 3-10; Lyn Wetzstein 3-10; Erwin Gilbert 
2-7; Bea Westall 3-10; Dan Jenkins 3-10; Bev Molitor 2-8-
7; Darlene Poynter 5-7; Richard Larson 3-10; Larry Ressa 
3-6-7-10; Jim Seamandel 4-5-7, 3-10; Jack Dritchet 4-7-10; 
Harry Cole 5-10. . 

Below are some of the bowling scores: Joanne Spohr 175, 
191; Norm Barney 190;  Cole, Harry 200;  Jack Cregar 192, 
217, 195; 203, 198, 215, 192; Chuck Damert 206;Steve 
Duncan 192; Ulic Henehan 233,201,191, 256, 212, 256, 204, 
199; Gerry Markham 119;; Grande, Robert 209;  Jenkins, 
Dan 224, 213, 215,224, 206, 215,224, 201; Bob Langer 214; 

Jim Seamandel 204, 227, 190; Eula Dobbins 176, 181; 
Charlie Kuether 200, 201, 195, 190, 224, 190, 210, 

210, 190, 201; Scott Dean  205,193, 247, 195, 204; 
Bob Dobbins 190; Lyn Wetzstein  229, 263, 210; 
Daryl Wetzstein 193; Darlene Poynter 190; Larry 
Ressa 214, 204, 209, 235, 197,203,197; Colin 
Walsh 192; Julie Hyink 180.

If you need more information about the bowling 
league, call Darlene at 480-330-7640.

FUN TIME CERAMICS
Remember when you couldn’t wait to have the time to do 

something fun?  All you wanted was a few hours a week to do 
something for yourself.  How exciting it would be when you 
fi nally found the time and a project turned out just right—or 
the laughs when it wasn’t perfect, but it was yours anyway. 

Get that feeling back when you try your hand at ceramics.  
Whether it’s something you’ve done years ago or it’s entirely 
new to you, we’d love to have you create with us. Perhaps 
you would like a special item, but don’t have the time to 
fi nish it yourself.  We’ve got you covered.  Just talk to Dean 
and he’ll help you out.

Easter will be here soon and we have a number of items 
available for sale to help celebrate fi nished and unfi nished.  
You don’t even have to live in Dreamland Villa (see below), 
as long as you’re 55+.

If you live in Dreamland Villa, use of the facility is covered 
by payment of your annual fee.

If you don’t live in Dreamland Villa, we’re not leaving you 
out.  Just stop by the club offi  ce and pay the monthly fee to 
take advantage of the opportunity to create a one of a kind 
art work crafted by you.  We have some bisque available for 
small fee, or bring your own and visit with us.  Everyone can 
use new friends. 

We’re here, scraping, cleaning, glazing, painting and fi ring 
from 9a.m.  until noon every Tuesday and Thursday (except 
holidays) with the coff ee pot on.  Come join us.
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Clubs/Sports

Tai Chi
by Cathy Jageler

Tai Chi classes are going on at Farnsworth hall.   Evening 
class is from 5 – 6 p.m. on Wednesdays.  Morning class is 
from 9 – 10 a.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Come join 
the fun!  $2  for DVCC members, $4 for all others.

Computer Club
by Kay Hawbaker

Our February speaker was Joe Hoover, our new Computer 
Club President and he spoke about “Cutting the Cord – 
Alternatives to Cable and Satellite TV”.  In March, John 
Ahrens has invited a speaker from the Main Mesa Library to 
come to present information about what is available through 
their services.

The annual Photography 
Show was held on February 
18 in conjunction with the 
Pancake Breakfast.  Eight 
entrants displayed their 
photography work.  Winners 
will be highlighted in the 
next issue of the Citizen.

On January 19, Joe 
Hoover’s android class 
explored the KeePass 

program to keep track of passwords. The KeePass program 
can be used with a cloud service, such as Dropbox, so that 
you can access your passwords anywhere you have internet 
access. You need only remember the Dropbox and KeePass 
passwords. Versions of KeePass are also available for 
Windows and Apple users.

Berky Serno presented a 5- week class on Microsoft Word.  
If there is enough interest, she may be willing to repeat this 
class in the future.

The Computer Club is requesting that members donate old 
ink cartridges to the club as the club has a Reward Account 
with Staples.  We can purchase supplies through this account 
with coupons for twenty dollars when we turn in cartridges.

The Q&A on Saturday morning is, as always, a time to 
come and ask and share information about any computer 
related subject.  Everyone is welcome.

“Pink Blossoms”
by Becky DeFord -2016 

Arts & Crafts
by Jennifer Tompkins.    

If you enjoyed the Arts & Crafts Show on January 28th, 
our last show this year is Saturday, March 4th 9 a.m. to 1 
p.m. at Farnsworth Hall. As always there will be new items, 
all made in America. 

I look forward to seeing you on March 4 at Farnsworth 
Hall. 

Dreamland Villa 
Quilting Club

by Becky Lamson
Our photo this month  is a fl ock of  chicken pin cushions 

made during our January special project class. This was a 
fun project and all who made them had them stuff ed before 
leaving class.  It’s nice to attend a class and go home with 
the fi nished project.

At our quarterly meeting on January 5 we had election of 
offi  cers.  All of the 2016 offi  cers were elected for another 
term.  The results: President/Reporter  Becky Lamson, Vice-
President Betty Sharpy and Secretary/Treasurer Rita Carlson.

The Quilting Club meetings are every Thursday from 
1-3 p.m. at Read Hall.  New and prospective members are 
always welcome.  If you desire, bring along an item for show 
and tell.

We welcome your unused quilting fabric.  You can contact 
Becky Lamson at 480-202-7003, and she will arrange a time 
to pick it up, or you may drop it off  during our quilt meetings 
at Read Hall on Thursday afternoons.

Quilters’ quote of the month:  Quilters are Cut-ups. 

You’re
INVITED

*Minimum purchase may apply. Guest must attend the event to receive the exclusive offer. 
Offer cannot be combined with other offers. Phoenix ROC #215282. *RESERVATION REQUIRED

COMPLIMENTARY MEAL
FOR 2

WINDOW & DOOR 
REPLACEMENT SEMINAR

WHEN 

WHERE

CODE

LUNCHEON

SEATING IS LIMITED!.

FREEFREE
RESERVE YOUR SEATS NOW

623-385-8009
WWW.RENEWALEVENT.COM

*EXCLUSIVE 

OFFER FOR ALL 

ATTENDEES!

March 23, 2017 ~ 12:30 PM

FOSCA

Fountain of The Sun Community Center

Poolside Room

540 South 80th Street, Mesa AZ 85208
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Clubs/Sports

BOOKSTORE:
4501 E. Main St, STE 211
Mon- Sat 10am-4pm

THRIFT SHOP: Call 480-218-1425 to schedule a pick up!

4517 E Main St  E. of Greenfi eld
Mon, Wed, Fri, Sat 10am-5pm Tue & Thur 10am-6pm

Desert Thrift Shop
A Non Profi t, “helping individuals and families in crisis in the East Valley”

***NEW***

Opening

Feb 1

4517 E Main St  Mesa, 85205   480-218-1424   www.desertthrift.org

Desert 
Thrift 
Book 
Store

Most Paperbacks ----------- $1.00

Most Hard Cover ----------- $3.00

Albums/CD's/DVD's/VHS

Furniture

Clothing

Décor

Housewares

Medical

Linens

Crafts

Toys

Hardware 
Sporting

30,000 SQ FT OF SHOPPING FUN!

Weekly, bi-weekly or monthly inspection of your most valued home.
Inspections tailor-made for your circumstances.  
Protect your home from monsoon damage.
Follow-up inspections after every storm. 

Licensed Bonded Insured

While you’re away enjoy the peace of mind in knowing 
your home is in the hands of a trusted professional! 

Gerald Fish
602-920-5471

There are many services provided during my standard inspection. Above and 
beyond the standard, are the specialized services just for your particular needs. 

HomeWatchNow@gmail.com
www.Homewatchnow.com

HOME WATCH AZ

FUSED GLASS
by Dave & Katie Senke

What fun we have in fused glass – creativity, new projects 
to take home, conversation and an occasional snack.  We are 
so excited to see all the new people who have stopped in and 
shown interest in what we do.  And the winter visitors are 
back so we are seeing a lot of last year’s members returning. 

This may sound repetitive to those who read 
the Citizen regularly, but the new comers, we would like to 
give you some info on fused glass.

It only takes about 45 minutes to learn to cut glass and 
the procedure to follow to make your masterpiece.  Once 

you have learned to cut glass, which isn’t diff icult, all that 
is needed is your imagination.  We also have many pictures 
printed to get ideas from and the internet is a great place to 
fi nd new designs.  Just type in fused glass and wow, you will 
be surprised at what you fi nd.

The only cost is for the material you use and small fi ring 
fee.  We hope to see you soon at fused glass.

Dreamland Villa 
Ladies Golf League

By Kay Hawbaker
Twenty players competed in the 

February Tournament.  A few of players 
were not available to play three Thursdays 
in the month, but played when they were 
available.  We were able to move our tee 
time up during the month of February 
which was agreeable to most. 

 The Awards Presentation will be held 
March 23 in Read Hall. We hold a “Happy Hour” gathering after 
playing a scramble-best ball round.   We are looking forward to the 
announcement of the winners of the February Tournament. The 
“Club Championship” goes to the player with the lowest gross 
score and the “President’s Cup” goes to the handicap-adjusted, 
low-score player.  Gobbles and Birdies will be announced as well.  
Alice Laswell will award the “play of the week” winners.  Next 
month’s Citizen will give the names of the winners.  Look for 
pictures from the Awards Presentation as well.

 There is a league meeting before golf on March 3 at 12 p.m.  at 
Read Hall in the Poker Room.  We will be making plans for the 
Awards Presentation and will be discussing issues for next season. 

 At the end of March, our season is over.  We wish all the 
members getting ready to depart for their summer homes a safe 
journey.  

Hopefully everyone who played with the league this year will 
plan to play again next year. You may sign up for next year’s 
season anytime during the month of March.  Our dues are 
$20.00 and checks made out to DVLG can be submitted to 
Burdell Tatman. 

News from the  
Librarian’s Desk

by Sydney Clark
I am pleased to report that with the help of a small, but 

extremely hard working group of volunteers, our annual 
Book Sale was a great success.  We all put in many hours 
pulling books from the shelves and arranging them in 
boxes.  With the help of our great Building and Grounds 
staff , all those boxes were transported to Farnsworth Hall 
waiting for the doors to open early Saturday morning.  With 
the Library’s own books and the most generous donations 
of your own books, we had a very impressive array of all 
manner of reading material to off er.  

This year we shared the date and location with the Swap 
Meet/Bake Sale and it proved to be a good decision.  Many 
thanks to all those volunteers who worked so hard to make 
the sales a success and all of you who came to support us 
with your book purchases.

Library hours remain Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
from 10 a.m. until noon, Wednesday afternoon from 1 until 
3 p.m. and the fi rst Saturday of the month from 10 a.m. until 
Noon.  Please come join us.  We’d love to see you.

Dreamland Villa 
Men’s Golf League 

By Jim Lawler      
 Well, we had a month that included wind, rain and cold. 

But we actually got through it and only missed one day of 
golf. Some great golf was still played and some good scores 
were achieved.

Rich Avant had a par round of 31 at Desert Sands and Uli 
Henehan shot a one over 32.

Other scores are as follows:
Hayes --- 39, 40, 43 Keri --- 40 39 44
Wiland -- 38, 38, 39 Lentine - 38,36,37
Lawler --- 33, 35,35 Bjorkland -38, 39,40
Avant -----31,33,34  O,Blenness -39,37,41
Mcfee ---- 35, 37 39 Perry --------39,40,41
Repinski - 36,34,37 Goetz ------- 33,34,34
Pfalz ------ 37,39,40 Tatman ------37,39,40
McClone --38, 38,40 Lilja --------- 38,40 41
Boder ------36 37 40
Duff y -------33 40,36
Gioiosa and Henehan had rounds of 37 and 32
Creager ---- 37, 40, 39

Many of our lush 
courses can be attributed 
to the Salt River Project 
(SRP). The SRP brought 
canals and irrigation to 
the Valley, and the lush 
fairways and beautiful 
greens followed. 

The Phoenix Country 
Club (PCC) introduced 
grass greens in 1927. The 
Phoenix Open was held 
at the PCC from 1932 to 
1986 before moving to 

the TPC Scottsdale. The TPC is now called “Golf’s Biggest 
Party” and the 16th stadium hole ---- well, there is nothing 
like it in golf.

A player can hit a shot just off  the edge of the green and be 
booed. And where else can you see caddies racing each other 
to the green. Only at the TPC -- only in Scottsdale, Arizona!

Mike Rapinski, John 
McClone,  Gerry McFee and 
Don Pfalz are set to tee off  on 
# eight hole at Desert Sands

Aquacise Fun!
February thru March

by Cathy Jageler
We are happy to have our winter guests back – but it’s 

been too dang cold to have class.   Join us for the fall/winter 
season at the Read Hall Pool 1:15-2  p.m. on Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.  If the temperature is 70 
degrees by noon – we have class, if not, we don’t.

We work out, laugh a lot, and exercise our bodies and 
our minds. This class is fun without the impact on your 
joints.  Make new friends and catch up with the ones 
returning.  As a plus to all the fun, we go out to breakfast 
and lunch once a month (dates to be announced at class).  
Come have a good time dancing to the oldies.  Read Hall 
Pool.  Get there a bit early to warm up those muscles.

You must have a current Dreamland Villa card to attend.  
Hope to see you there!

 Singles Club
by Lois DeLong

Our February activities included seeing the Elvis Presley 
Tribute Show at the Arizona Opry and the Elton John/Billy 
Joel Tribute Show at Wild Horse Pass Casino.  We visited 
Tubac for their Arts Festival and went to Turf Paradise for a 
day at the races.   

The accompanying pictures are of the Singles Club 
members at Tovrea Castle and at Dreamland Villa’s High 
Tea, featuring Joyce Cullen in all her fi nery. 

 For our dining pleasure we enjoyed the Dreamland Villa 
Spaghetti Fest, had a hearty breakfast at Golden Corral, a 
tasty lunch at Black Angus and a delicious dinner at The 
Cheesecake Factory.     

 Our next potluck will be Tuesday, March 7, 6 p.m. at Read 
Hall.  Our meetings are scheduled for Wednesdays, March 
8 and 22, 9:30 a.m. at Read Hall.   In March we’ll be going 
to   the Mazatzal Casino in Payson.  Other activities for the 
month are in the planning stage.    

If you’re considering joining the club, attend one of our 
meetings or our potluck to fi nd out more information about 
our plans and activities.  For further information, the Singles 
Club calendar is available at dreamlandvilla.org.
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Hiking Group
by Mary Seamandel

Hello hikers, hope you are all having a great winter and getting in some 
good hiking. The hiking group has done some fun hikes this winter. We went 
to Garden Valley and Treasure Loop Trails in the Superstitions. Both have 
beautiful Arizona scenery. We also went to San Tan Regional Park, did a 
fun hike and had even more fun at San Tan Flats for lunch after the hike. 
Everyone had a great time. 

We also did a couple hikes in the Goldfi elds. Ward Jennings led us on some 
interesting trails. This March we are planning on going up to Scottsdale to 
do a new hike, the Gateway Loop Trail. Also on the schedule is a trip up to 
Payson for a double header on new trails. We will do a hike in the morning, 
have a picnic lunch and do another hike in the afternoon. So stay tuned for 
those coming up. 

Don’t forget to let us know at dvccoutdoors@gmail.com if you are 
interested in joining us and being placed on the list to get the hiking e-mails. 
We would be happy to have you join us. We  hope to see you on the trails.

Wet Paint
by Becky DeFord

This month marks the end of the Spring 
session 2017 for the Art Department.   
Although several of our artists will be 
making plans to travel to homes north, 
the emphasis the last weeks here have 
been focused on the 41st annual Art 
Show.  Please remember to set aside time 
on March 11 to come to Farnsworth Hall 
and view the works of our local Dreamland 
Villa Retirement Community residents and our 
neighbors.  There is much eff ort put forth to avail to 
the public the opportunity to see the work of friends 
and neighbors.  Live demos are going on the entire 
show plus refreshments.  Each visitor is given an 
opportunity to vote for the People’s Choice award.  

For the summer months following the show, 
a list of winners and their art work will be 
highlighted in the Wet Paint articles of the 
Citizen.   

We would like to add more classes to the 
schedule next year and grow the classes.  
We are excited to antici pate some needed 
remodeling to the art room as well.  If 

you know of someone who has teaching 
ability or has had experience in art, please contact 
Art Director Ila Wandtke.  She is listed in the new 
DVRC directory.  If you have a suggestion for 
additional fi ne art classes you would like to see 
taught, we welcome ideas for that as well.  See you 
at the Art Show!
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Cඅൾൺඇංඇ඀ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Carpet, Tile & Grout, 
Uphosltery & Window 

Cleaning
$20 per Area Carpet Cleaning. 

300 sq ft of Tile and Grout 
or Travertine Floor Cleaning 

$60 (anything over is just 
.20 cents per square foot) 

Prespray, disinfecting, cleaning 
and rinse is all done with 

soft water so no hard water 
minerals are used on your 
fl oors. Sofa and Loveseat 

Cleaning $99. $10 off  Window 
Quote. Mention this discount 
or take off  $10 from your last 

window cleaning you paid 
with us. A-Rated everywhere! 
Facebook: Noah’s Carpet and 
Tile Cleaning Website: www.

NoahsCarpetand
TileCleaning.com 

480-671-6624.

 Appearance Counts
Window Cleaning with 

attention to detail. Honest, 
Affordable and Friendly! 

Condos starting at $50 
incl. inside & out. Single 

Family starting at $75 incl. 
inside & out. $2.50 each 
to clean screens. Bonded 
& Insured. Professional 
service since 1995. A+ 

Rated BBB member. Call 
Ron 480-584-1643.

Squeegees at Large 
Window Cleaning

Reliable and Dependable. 
Military/Senior Discounts. 
Residential/Commercial. 

Window Cleaning, Screen 
Cleaning, Sun Screen 
Cleaning, Solar Panel 

Cleaning and  
Pressure Washing. Chuck 

602-478-3956.

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

Jennifer’s Housekeeping
Call today for a cleaner 

tomorrow. Weekly, biweekly, 
monthly, seasonal, rentals, 

move-in, move-out, 
seasonals, rentals, windows, 
patios. 9+ years’ experience. 
All supplies included. Call 

anytime to schedule an 
appointment. 480-259-0287.

Hඈආൾ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
B&B Maintenance Repair 

More than just a 
Handyman! Residential & 
Commercial. Electrical, 

Plumbing, General 
Maintenance, Interior 

Painting, Ceiling Fans, 
Security Lighting & Doors, 

Carpentry, Hot Water 
Tanks, Drip and Sprinkler 
Systems and Evaporative 

Coolers. Aff ordable, 
License ROC #198734 

and Insured. Mesa resident 
over 30 years experience. 
Work guaranteed, friendly, 
clean and professional Call 

Buddy at 480-352-9677. 
Small Jobs Welcome call 
with questions about your 
type of small repairs that 

you’re not sure of. 

Locksmith Who has your 
keys? Want to re-key your 

home? Locked yourself 
out? Need help installing 

new locks? Give me a 
call. Local locksmith with 

reasonable rates. Mark
480-225-0284

Fountain of Youth 
Restoration

Quality Wood furniture 
repair and refurbish. 

Restore and reuse those 
vintage pieces! Dreamland 
Villa resident/owners. Free 
estimates; reasonable rates. 

Donna 602-320-2415.
foyrestore@hotmail.com   

Send us pictures!!

Quality appliance repair 
at aff ordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair 
480-256-9735. 

Licensed Remodeling 
Contractor King Home 

Restoration, Inc.
Cell 480-593-2568. 

Additions, Kitchens, Patios, 
Baths, Roofs, Tile, Windows, 
Flooring, Doors, Plumbing, 
Painting, Electrical, Stucco, 

Drywall and Trim. 
ROC # 244055.

Home Pro
Kitchen & Bath Specialist. 

Do it all, large & small. 
Serving your community for 
20 years. References upon 

request. Discount for seniors 
& vets. Call Gary 

480-330-3131.

FaceLifts for Homes
Room additions, garages, 
patio covers, renovations, 

remodeling specialist, 
kitchen, baths, windows, 

doors, drywall, painting. Call 
Rob 480-703-5637. ROC 
297942. Bonded, Insured.

Mel’s Handyman Services  
Expert painting, drywall, 
stucco repair, plumbing, 
water heater installation, 

electrical, carpentry.  
Careful, courteous, and 

professional. Available year 
round. 602-565-2993.

Steve’s Handy Company 
A Company You Can 

Rely On With over 
40 Years Experience. 
Electrical, Plumbing, 

Carpentry, Painting: Inside 
& Outside. Roof Coating 
with White Elastomeric 

rubberized roofing 
material. Miscellaneous 
Maintenance & Repairs. 

Not a licensed contractor. 
Fountain of the Sun 

resident. Free Estimates 
480-924-6858.

Keith’s Home Maintenance
No job too big. Interior & 

exterior painting. Plumbing, 
electrical, locks, drywall 
repair, fi xtures, fl ooring, 

carpentry and more. Call for 
free estimate. 480-225-9187.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding & 
Trim, Seamless Raingutters-

30colors. Very Reliable-
Licensed & Bonded. ROC 

#114475 George – 
480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

West Enterprises, LLC 
(d.b.a. East Valley Plumbing, 

LLC).  We are a family owned 
& operated plumbing company 
with over 30 years’ experience 

providing Customers with 
qualifi ed, personalized service 

with Integrity. Specializing 
in Electronic Leak Detection, 
Slab Leaks, Sewer & Drain 

Service, Water Service Repair, 
Trenchless Excavation, Water 
Heaters, Tankless Technology, 

Toilets, Faucets, Garbage 
Disposals, Fixtures and much 

more! We off er Free Estimates, 
Cash Pay & Senior Discounts 

and all Work is Warranted. Call 
480-255-7325.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning & 
Heating Service Only $18.95 
for a complete heating system 
check-up. Includes 20 point 
check plus service complete 

unit. Expert service and 
repairs or unit replacement. 

Licensed & Bonded. 480-966-
7794 or 602-579-1012.

Alex’s handyman, 
painting and drywall 

services. 
Exterior, interior painting, 
drywall, popcorn removal, 

patch repairs, texture 
matching, make readys, 

pressure washing, cabinet 
painting, concrete stains, 

epoxys and other handyman 
work. Contact Alex

602-427-8358.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert  
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water 

leaks. Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or 
602-579-1012.

RWB Plumbing, Inc.
Plumber. Licensed, Bonded, 

Insured. ROC#178767. 
Check out our website for 
money saving coupons. 

rwbplumbinginc.com Call 
480-332-1457.

Garage Floor, Patio & 
Driveway Coatings

New & Re-Seals, Epoxy, 
Flake & Flagstone Coatings, 
Family Owned & Operated. 

amazoncoatings.com
Free Estimates-License 
#165692. New Special 
Pricing for Farnsworth 

Customers.
Referrals Available 

480-890-1141.

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, 

junk, appliances, furniture, 
home cleanouts. Whatever 
you need cleaned up and 
hauled away. Dependable 

and Honest. I’m a Mesa 6th 
grade teacher working his 2nd 

job. Dave 480-369-5182.

Garage Door Service
Senior discounts. Veteran 

owned. BBB Accredited. My 
Garage Guys. 480-630-3638.

Lൺඇൽඌർൺඉංඇ඀
Designing Arizona Landscape 
Specializing in complete desert 
landscape and sprinkler install/

repair, trimming, blowing, 
removal, rock, lighting. Low 
Prices for Seniors. A+ rating 

with The Better Business 
Bureau. Perfect record with 

the Arizona Registrar of 
Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured.

Free estimates: 480-380-9966.

Cඈආඉඎඍൾඋ 
Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ

A+ Computer Services. PC/
Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc 

480-277-1313.

Pൺංඇඍංඇ඀
Robak Painting LLC Paint 
exterior, interior. Small jobs 

welcomed. Paint kitchen 
cabinets, popcorn ceilings, 
block walls and wallpaper 
removal. Senior discount. 
Never one complaint fi led 

against my Lic. in 20 years. 
Call Frank 480-586-1090. 
Lic #ROC 104337 Bonded 
& Insured. Visa accepted.

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it all! Interior, exterior 
painting, wallpaper removal, 

dryeall repair, popcorn 
ceiling removal and more 
Over 40 years experience. 

Call for a free bid. Mel 
480-983-0585. Licensed, 

Bonded, Insured.

Sඉඋංඇ඄අൾඋ Rൾඉൺංඋ 
Full Service Irrigation 

Repair and Installation Drip 
system specialists, valves, 

timers, leaks, seasonal system 
checks, 2 year warranty, free 

estimates. ROC#243662. 
Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 

www.ifi xsprinklers.com Mike 
480-233-1009.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low prices 

for Seniors. A+ rating with 
The Better Business Bureau. 

Perfect record with the Arizona 
Registrar of Contractors. 

Arizona License #243110. 
Bonded & Insured. Free 

Estimates: 
480-380-9966.

Mංඌർൾඅඅൺඇൾඈඎඌ
Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!

MARY KAY...The best in 
skin care. Are you looking 
for a dependable, friendly 
consultant that delivers for 
free! Call 480-699-6679, 

e-mail PeneMathisonmk4u@
Mary Kay.com or check out 
my website MaryKay.com/
penemathisonmk4u. “You 

will love the way you look!”  
Pene Mathison, Independent 

Beauty Consultant.

We buy pretty cactus.
Have healthy cactus in your 

yard that has become too 
large, overgrown or is simply 
in the way? I’ll inspect your 
cactus and make you a fair 

off er to purchase and remove 
it. Contact Steven Kennard-
Growing Toward the Light 
Landscapes. 602-541-1212 

sakennard@aol.com Licensed, 
Bonded and Insured. 

ROC # 219622.

Rolfi ng: Improve your 
posture and balance. 

Organize your body. Reduce 
pain. Feel better. Breathe 
easier.  Take care of your 
body with Tylan Hadlock, 

Certifi ed Rolfer.  For 
appointments, visit www.

HadlockRolfi ng.com  
480-256-8235.

2015 Sabre Silhouette 
250RLUD 29’ 5th Wheel w/ 
8’ slide out, led lights, electric 
lighted awning, electric jacks, 

full-size queen, aluminum 
rims, new tires, AM/FM/
CD stereo, 32” HDTV w/

DVD, large wardrobe, lots of 
upgrades. Gorgeous inside 
& out. Clear title. $29,500.  
Call 480-688-4236 Serious 

inquiries only please.

READER NOTICE: Under Arizona 
law, all residential and commercial 

contractors are required to be 
licensed by the state unless they 

fall under the handyman exemption 
for projects which require no 

building permit and are less than 
$1000 for the total contract price. 

In addition, homeowners using 
licensed residential contractors 

may have access to the Residential 
Contractors Recovery Fund if  the 

contractor is unable and/r unwilling 
to perform the job and if  alternative 

dispute resolutions available through 
the Registrar are unsuccessful. 

For m ore information or to verify 
the license status of  an Arizona 

contractor, call (602) 542-1525, (888) 
271-9286 (toll-free outside Maricopa 
County) or visit www.rc.state.az.us.

Probate Avoidance-Without A Trust-
NewArizona Laws-What AZ Attorneys don’t 

want you to know-Living Trusts- Wills-
Power of Attorney-Probate-Real Estate

and Business Entities.

35 44

Classiϐied Ads
Cost for a classified 

ad is $18 for 30 words 
or less.  Add a box for 

only $2.

Ads are to be 
submitted in writing 

via e-mail, fax,

or U.S. mail.
ads@

millermediaservices.

com

Mail to: PO Box 31533, 
Mesa, AZ 85275

Fax: 480-347-9167 or 
Questions call: 

480-361-4431

BALTIMORE STREET
CARE HOME

Professional and Compassionate

MEMORY CARE
24 HR SUPERVISION

Home-Like Environment
Fully Furnished Private Rooms

SERVICE OFFERED:
• Bathing
• Dressing
• Housekeeping
• Meals

• Medication 
Administration

• Activities
• Games

Reasonably Priced • Close-By
For More Information Call

(480) 361-9007
5402 E. Baltimore St., Mesa 85205

(Near Higley and University Ave.)
www.baltimorestreetcarehome.com
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DR. JEFF PAWLOWSKI, D.P.M.
Podiatric Medicine and Surgery / Board Certifi ed Diabetic Wound Care

t. 480-219-4100  f. 877-258-1138
6104 E. Brown Rd. · Suite 101 · Mesa, AZ 85205

Ingrown and Fungal 

Nails

Heel Pain

Bunions

Injuries

Diabetic Wounds

Skin Conditions

Arthritic Care

Surgical and Non-

Surgical Treatment

Orthotics

Digital X-ray

Ultrasound

Lasers for Fungal 

Nails and Pain

~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132

~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350

~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793
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MARCH WEEKLY ACTIVITESMARCH WEEKLY ACTIVITES

 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

 26 27 28 29 30 31

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 SUNDAY PM MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 

group.  Deadline notice is due in 
the offi ce by the 5th of each month.

Computer Club Meeting
9:00 a.m.    Read Hall

Ladies Golf Meeting
12:00 p.m.        R-8
Country Jam Session
1:00 -3 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall
Minnesota Potluck
5:30 p.m.  Read Hal 

Arts & Craft Show
9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  
Farnsworth Hall

Maranatha Church
10:00 a.m. – 12:00   
Farnsworth Hall

Gomer Pyle & Patsy Cline
6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.  
Farnsworth Hall
   

Wisconsin Coff ee
9 a.m.    Read Hall

DVCC Board Study 
Session  
9 a.m.    Read Hall

Singles Club Potluck
6 p.m.    Read Hall
   

Singles Meeting
9:30 a.m.   Read Hall

New Resident Orientation
7:00 p.m.    Read Hall

Country Jam Session
1:00 -3 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Coff ee Social
7:30 a.m.   Read Hall
    
Fine Arts Show
9:00 a.m.    Farnsworth Hall
    
Beatles Tribute Show
7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
Farnsworth Hall

Maranatha Church
10:00 a.m. – 12:00   
Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
6:00 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall
 

DVCC Board Meeting
9:00 a.m.    Read Hall

Seminar on Anti - Aging
9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.  Read Hall

Potluck
5:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Happy St. Patrick’s Day

Polka Jam Session
12:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Pancake Breakfast
7:30-9:30 a.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Maranatha Church
10:00 a.m. – 12:00   
Farnsworth Hall

Singles Meeting
9:30 a.m.   Read Hall

Country Jam Session
1:00 -3 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Women’s Golf
Award Banquet
5:00 p.m.  Read Hall

Outdoor Show
11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.   
Farnsworth Hall 
 

Coff ee Social
7:30 a.m.   Read Hall

Maranatha Church
10:00 a.m. – 12:00   
Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
6:00 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

 

Volunteer Appreciation 
Luncheon
11:30 a.m.– 1:00 p.m.    
Farnsworth Hall

Country Jam Session
1:00 - 3 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

  MON THRU FRI

HELP SERVICES
Mon-Sat
9:00-Noon            HS

LAPIDARY
Mon-Thurs.
8:00 a.m. – Noon  R6

Pickleball
8:00                     R-O

Art - Any Media  
9:00-Noon          R-5            

Shuffl  eboard
9:30                     R-O

Fuse Glass           
9:30-11:30         R-7

Photo Class
9:00                      R-9

Library
10:00-Noon             L

 

Card Hand & Foot
1:00                         R

Art - Watercolor          
1:00-4:00             R-5

Wood Shop
1:00 – 3:00          R-10

Aquacise
1:15-2:00            R-O

Fuse Glass          R-7
6:00-8:00

Cribbage
7:00                         R

Lapidary
8:00                      R-6

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon            R-7

Computer Club
9:00                      R-9

Bocce Ball
9:00                     F-O

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00               F

Wood Carving
1:00                      R-3

Wood Shop
1:00 – 3:00          R-10

Art - Mixed Media
1:00-4:00             R-5

Aquacise
1:15-2:00            R-O

Texas Hold’em
6:00                      R-8

Line Dancing
6:00-8:00                 F

Lapidary
8:00                      R-6

Pickleball
8:00                     R-O

Computer Club
9:00                      R-9

Fuse Glass         
9:30-11:30          R-7

Shuffl  eboard
9:30                     R-O

Library
10:00-Noon             L

Library
1:00-3:00                 L

Fuse Glass              
1:00-3:00   R-7

Whist & Euchre
1:00                         R

Art- Sketching
1:00-4:00             R-5

Wood Shop
1:00 – 3:00          R-10

Aquacise
1:15-2:00            R-O

Tai Chi
5:00                          F

Lapidary
8:00                      R-6

Horseshoes
8:30                     F-O

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon            R-7

Computer Club
9:00                      R-9

Bocce Ball
9:00                     F-O

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00               F

Card Bingo
10:00                       R

Quilting Club
1:00-3:00                 R

Wood Shop
1:00 – 3:00          R-10

Pickleball
8:00                     R-O

Lapidary              
8:00 R-6

Horseshoes
8:30                     F-O

Computer Club
9:00                      R-9

Shuffl  eboard
9:30                     R-O

Library
10:00-Noon             L

5 cent Poker
10:30                    R-8

Bridge  
1:00                         R

Aquacise
1:15-2:00            R-O

“500”
7:00                         R

Bocce Ball
9:00                     F-O
 
Q/A Computer Club
9:00                      R-9

Dreamland Offi  ce
9:00 - Noon

Library
10:00-Noon             L
1st & 3rd Saturday

Double Deck Pinochle    
7:00    R


